
 

 

17 June 2022 
HHS - PE Uniform Reminder 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Parent/Carer 

I am writing to you regarding the high standards and expectations we have with regards to PE 
uniform and participation in PE lessons. 

 
Students are required to have the following items for PE in line with the uniform policy: 

 
Indoor PE Kit  

• Royal blue polo shirt with school logo and house colours 
• Royal blue shorts, white socks 
• No outdoor shoes to be worn for indoor activities 

 
Outdoor PE Kit  

• Royal blue polo shirt with school logo and house colours 
• Royal blue shorts 
• Royal blue socks 

 
For colder outdoor weather lessons 

• It is recommended that students wear the royal blue hoodie with school logo and house 
colours, other hoodies or sweatshirts are not permitted 

• Tracksuit bottoms may be worn as well as school kit, not instead of, and must be black  

 
We understand that there are times when students may not be able to fully participate in their PE 
lesson, for example, due to an injury. However, we would expect them to contribute to the lesson 
by undertaking tasks such as officiating, scoring, identifying strengths and weaknesses of 
performance and helping to organise equipment. Therefore your child is required to bring their PE 
kit to the lesson in order to fully participate. 

 
If your child is unable to undertake an active role in the lesson, we require them to bring a note 
explaining the reason why they cannot participate fully, in order that we can ensure we set 
appropriate tasks for them to do during the lesson. Please ensure any messages of this kind are 
reported to the school by telephone (voicemail is acceptable) or email before 8.30am. 

 
Thank you in advance for your support in ensuring that your child is equipped for every PE lesson. 

 
Your faithfully 

 

 
 
Mrs C Leckenby 
Head of PE Department 


